
Public Safety Meeting April 2025 

I apologize for missing this month’s Public Safety meeting as I will 

be attending the New York State Fire Coordinators Conference. 

Please see my report below.  

1. Continue to be very active with Brush Fires, MVA’s, Structure 

Fires, Weather related calls and lost persons. Thank you, all 

emergency Services and Dispatchers, for the continued 

support. 

2. I would like to welcome Brian Soller as the new Deputy Fire 

Coordinator Special Operations and Jill Holland as the Health 

and Wellness Coordinator. 

3. The Recruitment and Retention Task Force Join Sullivan Fire 

along with EMS and 911 are attending Career days are 

various locations. 

4. The Division of Public Safety will be holding the second 

annual Emergency Services Youth Academy for 14 to 16-year 

old kids. This will be held on July 21st to the 25th at the 

Training Center.   

5. Burn Ban is now in effect From March 16th to May 14th Been 

running Facebook ads and radio blast and located our VMS 

boards around the County. 

6. Training is going well late spring and early summer schedule 

is out. 

Thank you 


